## AF02 MG & CLASSIC CAR CLUB OF ROTHER MARCH NEWSLETTER





A few members attended the first local car show of season, a small event held in the grounds the Fairlight lodge Hotel in support of the Royal British Legion. Surprisingly there was brilliant sunshine all day but due to previous rainy weather the lawns where still too wet for the cars to be displayed on. This resulted in the classic having to be crammed into the Hotel car park, not ideal but the event was still a success with plenty of visitors.

It was decided at the monthly meeting that this year the club would make donations to four charities. The Association of Carers, Childhood Leukaemia, East Sussex Vision Support and Alzheimer's Research UK. The Kino Rye Cinema Club organised by Paul and Jeanette is proving popular with the members and was once again well attended.

The club trip to Wellbeck Manor in Dartmoor has now been finalised with deposits paid and will take place in September.